
 STAFF REPORT 
 

DATE: May 25, 2021   
 

RE: 324 Virginia Street (permit application # T2021-0140) 

 

FROM:  Karen DeMaria, City of Key West Urban Forestry Manager  

 
An application was received requesting the removal of (1) Chinaberry 

tree. A site inspection was done and documented the following: 
 

  Tree Species: Chinaberry (Melia azedarach) 

 
 

 
 

 

Brazilian Pepper to 

be removed-NPR 

Photo showing location of tree in back yard along rear property line. 



 

Photo showing whole tree. 



 

Photo showing base of tree, view 1. 



 

Photo showing tree canopy, view 1. 



 

Photo showing base of tree, view 2. 



 

Photo showing tree canopy, view 2. Note main trunk damage/tear. 



 

Photo showing tree canopy, view 3. Note main trunk tear and decay areas. 



 

Photo showing base of tree, view 3.  Note decay areas. 



 

    
 
                                      

 

 
 

Diameter: 24.5”  
Location: 70% (growing in back yard near property line behind house)   

Species: 50% (not on protected or not protected tree list)  

Condition: 30% (overall condition is poor, major decay throughout main 
trunk, poor structure-sprawling tree)   

Total Average Value = 50%  
Value x Diameter = 12.2 replacement caliper inches 

 
 

 

Photos showing base of tree, view 4. 

Coconut palm to 

be removed. 



 

 

Application 

 

 

 










